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Report of the Chairman on meetings of 7 to 29 June 2005

Meeting 7 June 2005 (CROS.40/05) Draft Performance Plan 2005/06 the Committee was unable to make a full assessment of the plan as at that time it was still incomplete.  However, many comments were made and duly noted in the Minutes.

Meeting of 16 June 2005 the majority of this session was given over to flood related issues (quite rightly) these included the impact upon the Council’s future Performance and Emergency Plan Review. Obviously there had been shortfalls during the disaster one of the most notable being communications with Radio Cumbria apparently being the only source for those who had battery powered radios. However, the officer responsible assured members that steps will be taken to improve communications in the future but it must be realised that a perfect situation can never be achieved, due to the nature of the event. Risk Management Policy, the Executive Director explained the proposal laid out for the Councils future policy and took questions from members. It may be worth noting the Council now has a “risk champion” that honour was bestowed upon Councillor Firth.

Carlisle City Council Priorities the two priorities laid before members were :

1 
Learning City

2 
Cleaner, Greener & Safer

There was no disagreement in the Committee that these should be priorities for the Council however, there were some comments as to which should be a main priority.

Special Meeting 23 June 2005 this meeting was mainly about financial plans for the following year the item of most interest to members would have been the Provisional Outturn Report 2004/05 this in simple terms is about carry forwards and the bids from the various Business Units.  Members supported all new expenditure bids that were flood related; supported the bid for a new electoral registration scanner and then refrained from comment on remaining bids other than that they should be dealt with in line with the Council’s own stated priorities.

Meeting of 29 June 2005 proposals for allocating the £1.5 million granted by the ODPM, members endorsed the views of the joint meeting of the Overview and Scrutiny Committees.  Local Council Tax discounts – flooded properties, the Business Unit Head outlined the proposals for ODPM and its implications for the authority and the people of Carlisle. The Committee supported the introduction of a locally defined discount but it was angry that it should have to pick up the cost itself with no official obligation placed upon the other presenting authorities. It is recommended that the C.E.O. write to the ODPM in this respect and a letter be endorsed by the three Group Leaders.

John Guest
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